
NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

June 2, 2009 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Acting Chair, Clifford Prentiss, Kathryn Mudgett, Gregg McBride, Burton Bryan 

Conservation Agent:  Abigail Hardy 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Additions: Abigail Hardy added two additions:

Discussion on letter received for Commission regarding pathways at Donovan Farms and a discussion regarding Barstow Fields.

Motion: Clifford Prentiss moves to accept the agenda with the additions.

Second: Burton Bryan 



In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Gregg McBride left the meeting to attend the Advisory Board meeting on behalf of the Community Preservation Committee.

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

55 Bridge Street / SE52 - 927 / Addition                                                                                               NOI 

Applicant: Gordon Pulsifer 

Discussion: David Osborne read the legal notice regarding the proposed addition to an existing single family home within 100’ of a bordering vegetated wetland.

Gordon Pulsifer is present. Abigail Hardy shows the Commission photos of the home. She said that there were grass clippings in the marsh and this was her only concern. Everything else looked to be in order.

Motion: Clifford Prentiss moved to close the hearing.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 

           In Favor: All 


Opposed: None

18 Douglas Avenue / SE52- 928 / Raze & Rebuild SFH, Garage & Septic Repair                           NOI

Applicant: Jerry Griffiths / Representative: Michael Joyce, Cavanaro Consulting 

Discussion: David Osborne reads the legal notice, regarding the proposed raze and rebuild of a single family home with a garage and septic upgrade, within 100’ of a bordering vegetated wetland. 

Present Mr. & Mrs. Griffiths and Michael Joyce of Cavanaro Consulting as representative. 

Mr. Joyce said that this is a 2.56-acre lot directly abutting Jacob’s Pond. As a result of the pond, the majority of the property is within the 50’ buffer zone. There are four buildings on the site with three garages/sheds, with a total area of 700 square feet. The footprint of the existing dwelling is approximately 1,360 square feet. They are proposing to reconstruct the existing dwelling with the same footprint. The only difference would be removal of 80 square foot bump out and move the portion away from the wetland. Also, they are removing an existing garage and replacing it with a 24’x 24’garage. There will be an increase of 330 square feet of impervious area within the 50’ buffer zone and approximately 80 square feet of impervious area over the entire site because of the garage. They will be offsetting this with a 700 square foot native planting area between the proposed garage and the wetland area. Photos were shown of the area. In addition to the reconstruction of the dwelling, they will be repairing the existing septic system. 

Abigail Hardy said that she has been to the location. It is a tight site and she thinks this would warrant a Commission member site visit. She suggested some options to decrease the amount of the impervious surface. One was to put garage closer to the road or under the house. She would like to see what could be done to find the old leaching field. She questioned why the upland area wasn’t being looked at. Mr. Joyce said that they did look at that area for relocation of the garage, but it is quite a far distance to the house. Clifford Prentiss suggested that the hearing is continued until the members can have sufficient time to review the plan and visit the site.

Motion: Clifford Prentiss moved to continue the hearing until June 16, 2009.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed: None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

310 Winter Street / SE52-895 / Landscape Improvement                  Request for Minor Modification 

Applicant: E. John McGovern 

Discussion: Mr. McGovern (homeowner, in attendance) would like to propose the moving of the retaining wall location in order to maximize the existing lawn. Abigail Hardy does not see this move as affecting the wetlands. 

Motion: Kathryn Mudgett moves to accept the minor modification.

Second: Clifford Prentiss 


In Favor: All


Opposed: None

15 Madison Court / SE52- 925 / Install 1500 Gallon Septic Tank & Pump Chamber                   OOC

Applicant: Harold Crispo / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy stated that this order was regarding the septic and pump repair. Also discussed was the trash and leaves in the wetland. Clifford Prentiss suggested Abigail Hardy write a condition to the order to have the property cleaned up first. 

Motion: Kathryn Mudgett moves to issue the Order of Conditions as discussed

Second: Cliff Prentiss



In Favor: All


Opposed: None

DISCUSSIONS
Jacob’s Farm – Spraying 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy would like to get official approval to move ahead with the spraying. She has obtained a price that is fairly inexpensive. All members are in agreement with moving forward.

32 Arrowhead Drive / Kelley – Revised Plan 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy showed the Commission the revised plan.  The members reviewed the plan and felt that it was consistent with what was discussed during the past hearing. She felt that the plan looked better than expected. 

Barstow Fields

Discussion:  Abigail Hardy said that Mr. Bartlett came in to discuss a section of the field that Alan hadn’t mowed. He said that he’d pay for this section to be mowed. When he got the bill for $75 he brought it into the office. He was very upset and used improper language. 

Donovan Farms Trail 

This is regarding the small property that Dick Twigg and others wanted to buy for the Pathways Committee. A letter was received this date, from Martin and Lou Anne Jacob’s of 22 Circuit Street, and read to the Commission members regarding the unauthorized use of private property. This path runs from the back of the Norwell Middle School playing field, across their property, and continues to the Donovan Fields at Circuit and Pleasant Streets. The letter states that the use of the property as a trail was done without their permission. They are concerned that the wetlands have been disturbed, want to know who in town engineered and gave permission for the trail and whether a wetland impact study was performed and published. They said that there are serious liability issues with the “public” walking trail that has been constructed on their property without permission. 

A review of the town map was done to see if their property was impacted. Clifford Prentiss said that he will talk with Dick Twigg and find out the ownership of the adjacent parcel. 
ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bills – Joseph’s Hardware $27.99. 

Motion: Kathryn Mudgett moves to pay this bill.

Second:  Burton Bryan 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

              Bills - $45.54 for Abigail Hardy’s mileage.

Motion:  Clifford Prentiss moves to pay this bill.

Second:  Kathryn Mudgett
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

2. Minutes - None
ADJOURNMENT

Motion:  Clifford Prentiss moves to adjourn the meeting at 8:18pm.

Second:  Kathryn Mudgett
 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Respectfully submitted for approval by Abigail Hardy, Conservation Agent.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on July 7, 2009.

_______________________________

David Osborne,  Chairman
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